
THE HARVEST OF OLIVES AT THE
HOLY MONASTERY OF MARTHA AND
MARY IN BETHANY
The  website  of  the  Patriarchate  of  Jerusalem  conveys  the
thanks of the Hagiotaphite Brotherhood to the Greek Consulate
General  of  Greece  in  Jerusalem  for  its  assistance  in  the
arduous task of harvesting the olives in the Holy Monastery of
Martha  and  Mary,  the  sisters  of  Lazarus,  in  Bethany  and
presents the following statement by the Consul General of
Greece Mr Evangelos Vlioras:

“The  Consulate  General  of  Greece  voluntarily  participated
again this year in the centuries-old tradition of collecting
olives  at  the  Holy  Monastery  of  Martha  and  Mary  of  our
Patriarchate in Bethany, where the first tomb of Lazarus is
located.

 We  thank  H.H.B.  our  Father  and  Patriarch  of
JerusalemTheophilos  for  His  blessing,  the  Reverend
Archimandrite Epiphanius,  the Abbess Gerontissa Eupraxia and
the Nuns who minister this Pilgrimage, for their incomparable
hospitality and the opportunity they gave us to support their
work.

 Thanks are also addressed to the Head of the Representation
Office of Argentina in Ramallah and his family, to the staff
of our Government and the members of their families and to the
Greeks who live here or serve in International Organizations,
who voluntarily participated in the event.
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